
From: cgjanzen@comcast.net [mailto:cgjanzen@comcast.net]  
Sent: Friday, September 09, 2016 9:56 PM 
To: Planning and Sustainability Commission <psc@portlandoregon.gov> 
Subject: PSC Fossil Fuel Zoning Testimony 
 
Dear Planning and Sustainability Commission: 
 
It seems that original proposal to not allow new fossil fuel infrastructure in Portland was revised to 
allow more terminals afterall, and then revised with modifications that still favor the dirty energy's 
agenda to expand their terminals. We need be moving forward with alternative energy, not constantly 
kowtowing to the dirty energy industry as they recklessly destroy our planet for bigger and bigger 
profits. 
 
Therefore I urge the City of Portland to amend the proposed draft to reflect the city’s fossil fuel goals: 
Enact a FULL ban on all new fossil fuel terminals, large or small. An exception for new facilities that 
are 5 million gallons or less is unnecessary. The City’s code changes should not allow more unit trains 
of dangerous fossil fuels like Bakken crude oil. 
Strengthen restrictions on expansions allowed at existing terminals by adding binding limits as well as 
criteria for safety and climate impacts in the City’s non-conforming use review process. 
Prevent any aggregate increase in fossil fuel infrastructure in Portland. 
 
Please stick to your original proposal and make Portland a leader in alternative energy and put the 
dirty energy industry on notice that they are not welcome there. 
 
Sincerely, 
Gayle Janzen 
11232 Dayton Ave N 
Seattle, WA 98133 
 
 
Sent from my iPad 
 


